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Congregational statistical forms – how long do we keep them?
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Every year Presbyterian congregations are asked to complete statistical report forms.  In the past, each congregation made three copies. One is to be kept by the congregation and two are submitted to the clerk of presbytery by March 1.  The clerk of presbytery keeps one copy and submits the other to the National Office.
The church is transitioning towards electronic forms.  Starting this year, the national office will offer the option of a pdf statistical form.  Presbytery clerks will be invited to forward them to congregations.  Each congregation will be able to fill out the form on a computer and return it to the presbytery.  This format has often been requested by congregations and will save national office staff from having to manually enter each piece of data received.  It is hoped most presbyteries will use this new method.  Those not able to do so may use paper forms for the time being. 
It is important to complete the form, and to complete it accurately because it becomes an official record of your congregation.  Much of the information appears annually in the financial/statistics sections of the Acts and Proceedings of the General Assembly and is subsequently distributed to all Presbyterian congregations in Canada. For example, see pages 692-729 in the Acts and Proceedings of the 139th General Assembly (2013).
The Acts and Proceedings statistical pages record the number of congregations, elders, church school students, households, baptisms, members added, members removed, adherents associated with the congregation, the housing situation, average weekly attendance, as well as financial information. The congregation’s Presbyterians Sharing allocation and pension contribution obligations are based on some of these numbers. The statistics are also helpful to those interested in measuring the life of the church in these ways.

Those who have completed these forms over the years may have file cabinets bursting with past copies. I’ve often been asked, “How long am I supposed to keep these things?”
After consulting with the Financial Services office (that provides the forms) and the Archives (that holds copies of documents that have legal or historical importance) this is what I discovered.  

The Financial Services office keeps statistical and annual reports for a few years.  Eventually they are shredded since most of the statistical information can be found in the Acts and Proceedings
Congregational statistical reports are not held in the Archives at all since the information is kept and made available in back issues of he Acts and Proceedings.
As a rule, a congregation should keep its copy of these forms for 3 years just in case some branch of the church needs to re-examine the original documents.  After 3 years, they may be discarded.  
Happily, the electronic versions will take up much less space.  
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